ST. PETER'S CHURCH, HAMBLEDON

19 Ma:	71 rch	DIARY	
Mon.	1:	Holy Communion - Hambledon Homes Bible Study	2.30 p.m. 8.0 p.m.
Fri.	5:	Women's Day of Prayer meeting: Congregational Church, Godalming Friends' Meeting House, Godalming	2.45 p.m. 8.0 p.m.
Sun.	7:	SECOND SUNDAY IN LENT Holy Communion 8.0 a.m. & Children's Church Morning Prayer (Girl Guide Parade) Evening Prayer "Day of Opportunity" - Overs Missionary Fellowship transp Church Coach from Hydestile Cr 6 p.m., and Lane End 6.10 p.	11.0 a.m. 6.30 p.m. seas parencies.
Thu.	11:	Church Fellowship - Village Hall. "Held in Trust" - fil Africa Games Parks by John Symonds Esq. (Woking)	m of 8.0 p.m.
Sun.	14:	THIRD SUNDAY IN LENT Holy Communion Morning Prayer Preacher: Alan Vincent Esq., Officer, Fegan's Homes. Evening Prayer	8.0 a.m. 11.0 a.m. Welfare 6.30 p.m.

8.0 p.m.

Mon. 15: Parochial Church Council (Rectory)

Tue.	16:	Bible Study	8.0 p.m.
Sun.	21:	FOURTH SUNDAY IN LENT - MOTHERING SUNDAY Holy Communion Children's Church Speaker: Mrs. Hugh Sansom Morning Prayer Evening Prayer & Holy Comm.	8.0 a.m. 10.0 a.m. 11.0 a.m. 6.30 p.m.
Mon.	22:	Embroidery Class - Tigbourne Court	3.0 p.m.
Wed.	24:	Annual Parish Meeting in Village Hall	8.0 p.m.
Thu.	25:	Annunciation of the Virgin Ma Women's Fellowship	7. 0 p.m.
Fri.		Young Wives Group at "Alpenrose". "Drugs and Yo Child", - a W.R.V.S. Speaker	ur 8.0 p.m.
Sun.	28:	FIFTH SUNDAY IN LENT - PASSIC Holy Communion Family Communion Morning Prayer Preacher: Dr. Hugh Sansom Evening Prayer	N SUNDAY 8.0 a.m. 10.0 a.m. 11.0 a.m.
Tue.	30:	Bible Study	8.0 p.m.
<u>Ar</u> Fri.	oril 2:	Annual Parochial Church Meeti in the Village Hall	.ng 8.0 p.m.
Sun.	4:	PALM SUNDAY Holy Communion 8.0 a.m. & Children's Church Morning Prayer Preacher: Rev. T.E. Lloyd, Secretary Africa Inland	10.0 a.m. 11.0 a.m. Home
		(Continued on	next page)

(Cont.)	A Passion Service of Nine Lessons Offerings: Africa Inland Miss Retiring Collections for Easte Church Coach - Hydestile Cross 6.0 p.m., and Lane End 6.10 (approx.).	p.m.
Mon. 5:	Holy Comm Hambledon Homes	2.30 p.m.
Thu. 8:	MAUNDY THURSDAY The Lord's Supper "The night in which He was	8.0 p.m. betrayed".
Fri. 9:	GOOD FRIDAY Devotional Hour	11.0 a.m.
Sat. 10:	Church Decoration for Easter Services - morning.	
Sun. 11:	EASTER DAY Holy Communion Children's Church Morning Prayer Holy Communion Evening Prayer & Holy Comm.	8.0 a.m. 10.0 a.m. 11.0 a.m. 12.0 noon 6.30 p.m.

CHURCH FLOWERS

The help and generosity of those who provide and arrange the flowers in church is greatly appreciated. The rota for the next few weeks is as follows:

Mar. 7: Mrs. Dowson. Mar. 21: Miss Denny.

14: Mrs. Wieler. 28: Mrs. P. Corbett.

FREE-WILL OFFERING ENVELOPES

Total for January 1971 - £38.13.0.

E.F. Denny, Secretary.

CHURCH REGISTERS - BURIALS

Dec.24: William Thomas Walford, aged 78 years. Jan. 6: Hilda Florence Cooper, aged 82 years.

Feb. 8: Robert Simms, aged 47 years.

PERSONALIA

Those who are sick, and their families, are constantly remembered in our prayers.

Mrs. A. Harcourt-Williams of Admers Cottage is in the Mount Alvernia Nursing Home, Guildford, and Mrs. G. Cooke of Ashlands is in hospital in Mr. P. H. Churchill of Stepaside Cottage has undergone an operation in the Royal Surrey County Hospital, and Mrs. Ramsdale, Beech Hill, is in Rose Acre Nursing Home, Godal ming, Mr. Jack Edwards of following an accident. Hydestile Cottages awaits further treatment after his eye operation. We are glad to know that Miss Birley of Bodgers End is now making progress, and we are pleased to see Mr. K. Edwards, now of Cherry Hurst, home from hospital after his long illness. We are also delighted to have Mr. H. Hutchins in the choir again after being laid-up for a few weeks. Mrs. H. Duke has left hospital and is now convalescing. We wish her a full and speedy recovery.

BEREAVEMENTS

The Rev. B.E. Millar, Rector of St. Peter's Church, Edinburgh, since 1954, and formerly Rector of St. John's, Aberdeen, and a Canon of Aberdeen Cathedral, died suddenly during his stay in Hambledon in February, where he was recuperating after a serious illness. His wife's parents are Mr. and Mrs. T. Nichols of the Lower Farm House, and Mr. and Mrs. D. Maclachlan are her brother-in-law and sister. For many years

Mr. and Mrs. Millar have spent part of their holiday with us, and we have enjoyed their fellowship. Mr. Millar's faithful ministry has been greatly appreciated by his parishioners, and he will be much missed by them. We assure his widow, his daughters and all the relatives of our sincere sympathy in their bereavement. Mr. Robert Simms of Matteryes Flat died on February 5th after a long illness which had been patiently and courageously borne. To his widow and family we extend our sympathies in their sorrow. thoughts are also with Miss G.I. Pierce of Staines Cottages whose mother died recently. We give thanks to God for all who have "departed this life in His faith and fear" and pray that we may be given grace to "follow their good examples".

GRATITUDE

Choir Outing. Through the generosity of an anonymous do nor we were able to take the younger members of our choir to Guildford Theatre for the Christmas Pantomime "Alice in Wonderland". The party enjoyed their evening together and wish to record their gratitude to the member of our congregation who so generously gave the tickets.

New Hymn Book for Children's Church. Mr. & Mrs. P.G. Fullerton of Hydon Heath Corner have donated a supply of new hymn books for use at our Children's Church services. "With Cheerful Voice" is well produced and clearly printed, and our younger children will find it easier to read than the former book. Many of the hymns are used in our day schools. We thank Mr. & Mrs. Fullerton for their kind thought and their generosity.

IMPORTANT DATES

Friday, April 2nd - ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING, Village Hall at 8.0 p.m. Election of Churchwardens, Parochial Church Council, Sidesmen. Presentation of Church Accounts and Reports. - You are warmly invited to attend - .

Sunday, May 9th, at 11.0 a.m. - Preacher: BISHOP A.W. GOODWIN HUDSON, Th.D. Book this date now!

CHURCH FELLOWSHIP

The January meeting was held on Thursday 14th and took the form of a Musical Evening arranged by our organist, Miss Jennifer Hill. She and four friends - Mrs. Barbara Thaxter, Miss Catherine Sharpington, Mr. Donald Carter and Mr. Andy Thorne - delighted the audience with their melodious and spirited rendering of songs old and new, including two modern hymns. "Psalm 151"(!) with its heartfelt appeal "Please don't alter our Psalter any more" caused great amusement. The programme also included a piano duet by Miss Hill and Mr. Thorne, and a flute solo by Miss Helen Parsons. Miss Mary Marker thanked the musicians and the evening was concluded with a short epilogue.

The February meeting (11th) consisted of a programme of films provided by Mr. I.J. Adgie, and the projector was operated by the Rector.

Mr. R.G. Williams had kindly supplied the machine.

The sound and colour films included "Destination Denmark" with pictures of the lovely Danish countryside and beautiful Copenhagen. "Farewell to Steam" showed steam locomotives from a century ago to those built in the 1940's. Both films were produced by Danish State Railways. A British Railways film - "Where Broadland meets

the Sea" showed scenes of the Broads and Lowestoft. The Rector thanked Mr. Adgie for arranging the films, and closed the meeting with a short epilogue. Refreshments at the January and February meetings were served by Mesdames Goad, Hammond and Jeffery.

March Meeting: THURSDAY lith in Village Hall, 8.0 p.m. Colour film - "Held in Trust", by John Symonds Esq., of Woking. Wild life in Africa Games Parks. A "Must"!!

WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP

On Thursday, 28th January, the Women's Fellowship held their New Year Party at Beech Hill. Among the members present were six ladies from the Hambledon Homes. Following a number of games, in which everyone joined, tea was served and was an important part of the afternoon's festivities. We were glad to welcome the Rector, who said grace for us and also cut the New Year The delicious tea was provided by the members and also the brightly coloured crackers, which decorated the table. The ladies from Hambledon Homes were each presented with a small gift and Mrs. Grillo also received a present in appreciation of her kindness in welcoming us so often to her home.

The next Fellowship Meeting will be held on Thursday, 25th March, and Mrs. John Hansford, wife of the Headmaster of King Edward School, Witley, will speak on the work of the British & Foreign Bible Society.

EXTRACTS FROM THE VILLAGE SCRAP BOOK

Miss M.R. Parker has kindly prepared a series of extracts from the Scrap Book and we hope to commence these in the next magazine.

HAMBLEDON WOMEN'S INSTITUTE - January 1971 meeting.

Three new members were welcomed by Mrs. Steele. The secretary read a letter of thanks and cheque sent to the Cheshire Home. It was decided to postpone the flower show until next year - there would be a competition in July for entries to the Cranleigh Show on August 6th. Mrs. Locke had drawn up a list of possible entertainments and outings during the year. An attractive Kiwi tea cloth and a tea spoon had been received from the New Zealand Link.

Mrs. Ellingson gave a most interesting talk on her visit to Kenya and Uganda last year, where she met Lady Baden-Powell for the Jubilee Year of the Girl Guide Movement, illustrated by excellent slides shown by Mrs. Steele. Mrs. Wieler proposed a vote of thanks.

At their February 1971 meeting, Hambledon W.I. heard, and saw, "What Women Wore in 1066 to 1966". Mrs. Evers gave a most interesting and entertaining talk and her colleague enchanted the members with the lovely costumes she modelled. The highlight of the collection was undoubtedly the beautiful girl's ball gown actually worn at the Ball two nights before the Battle of Waterloo. Mrs. J. Hardy gave the vote of thanks.

HAMBLEDON PARISH COUNCIL - Jan. Meeting, Short

It was again decided to enter

The Best Kept Village Competition. It is hoped that all will do their best to help win.

The Annual General Meeting will be held on 24th March 1971. Mr. Clare Robinson has kindly agreed to address the meeting on "History of Hambledon and District". It is hoped that everyone will attend either to make helpful suggestions or to raise complaints about Hambledon.

Bernard F. Grillo, Clerk.

ST. PETER'S CHURCH, HAMBLEDON

Our organist, Miss Jennifer Hill, will be getting married just before Easter, and we are sure that many of our members will wish to subscribe to a wedding gift.

We are delighted to know that Jenny will continue to live in this area and will remain the organist at Hambledon after she is married.

Please hand your contribution to one of the Church-wardens, or to the Rector.

C.A.Chapman, Churchwarden Tighourne Court, Hambledon C.A.Cronhelm, Churchwarden Stone Cottage, Hambledon

C.E. Elton Hambledon Rectory.

HAMBLEDON CHURCH FELLOWSHIP

VISIT TO AVEBURY MANOR - SATURDAY 15TH MAY 1971

March 1971

Dear Friends,

Following my advice earlier this winter, applications from members and their friends to participate in this outing are now invited and tickets (price £1.25p each) may be obtained from Miss F. Denny, "Denny's" Cricket Green, Hambledon (WORMLEY 2461) or myself, address and telephone number below.

These cover the cost of the coach, coffee and biscuits at the Woolpack Inn, Totford, entrance to the Manor, Cream tea at the Vicarage, Avebury, and all gratuities. It is regretted it is not possible to reduce the charge for children.

WARKERS COACH will pick up en route between Hydestile Crossroads and Lane End as required, and any specific seats requested will, as far as possible, be met. We shall be leaving Hydestile Crossroads at 8.30am., Lane End at 8.40am and be back in Hambledon at approximately 8.30pm.

A stop will be made at PEWSEY on the forward journey, where lunch can be obtained or sandwiches eaten.

A short service of Evening Prayer will be held in the Church of St. Mary the Virgin, Stratfield Saye.

IT IS NECESSARY TO RESTRICT THE OUTING TO ONE COACH AND TICKETS WILL THEREFORE BE ISSUED IN STRICT ORDER OF RECEIPT OF REMITTANCE.

Yours sincerely,

(I.J.Adgie) Organiser

"Tinkers' Revel"
Grosvenor Road,
GODALMING (21282)

HAMBLEDON CHURCH FELLO SHIP

Please detach this slip and HAND or FORWARD with your remittance to either Miss F. Denny or Mr. I.J.Adgie.

		COAC	H OUTING	- 5	SATURDAY	15TH	YAM Y	1971			
	Plea	ase let me	have		cickets,	for	which	I e	nclose	remit	tance
N AME	G			ADDRE	SS						•
											••
ANY	SPECIAL	REQUIREMEN	TS								